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OUR MOTTO: 

WE SERVE! 
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Our Family Grows! 
 

One more member was inducted into our Foothill Lions club  
family in March.    Welcome, Lion Joe Olsen,  who was sponsored 
by  his dad, Lion Ken Vess. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

Welcome to the family! 

Pictured from left 
to right are Lion 
Joe Olsen, his spon-
sor (and dad) Lion 
Ken Vess, and past 
Governor, Lion  
Paul Halcomb. 

Covid 19 Edition 



2019-2020 Officers 

President 

Lion John Newlin (301-5692) 

1469 Stetson 

Woodland, CA  95766 

1st VP 

Lion Mary Burnett (692-1030) 

2nd VP 

(OPEN) 

3rd VP 

Lion Paul Halcomb(682-0394) 

Secretary 

Lion Sally Carter (743-5311) 

12286 Scott Grant Road 

Marysville, CA  95901 

Treasurer 

Lion Kim Hall (923-5805) 

I.P.P. 

Lion Sheri Vess (743-4084) 

Tail Twister 

Lion Susie Trundy (742-3041) 

Lion Tamer 

(OPEN) 

Membership 

Lion Mike Reinoso (301-1276) 

Club Manager 

Lion Gertie Moore (749-9809) 

Bar Manager 

Lion Al Beeson (370-3358) 

1st Year Directors 

Lion Gerry Farrell  (692-1507) 

Lion Laurie High (701-7589) 

2nd Year Directors 

Lion Cindi Fitzgerald (632-5655) 

Lion Janet Mincer (923-0585) 

President’s  

Message 

 

 

 

President John Newlin       

Call, Reach out, and Connect 
 
Family comes first and that goes for our Lions 

family. 

I just made a lot of calls to Lion friends. Some, I 

haven’t talked to in many years.  

Everyday life has been busy. Why did it take so 

long to reconnect? 

In these crazy times, I encourage each of us to: 

Call, Reach out, and Connect. 

Now is an opportunity to connect with an old 

classmate, follow up on that old friend, or may-

be bury the hatchet with someone and just say 

Hi! 

Enjoy that book or binge on that TV mini-series.  

Let’s have some fun!  

 

Can you name that Lion? 

 

Who was a Past Yuba County sheriff? 

Who has a famous 4-H daughter? 

Who worked on the famous Air Force SR-71? 

Who’s nickname is Mustang Sally? 

Who raises sheepdogs? 

Who makes really cool knives? 

Who raises chickens? 

Who won the Ugly sweater contest? 

Who was an Eagle Scout? 

Who’s last name means butterfly? 

Who raises horses? 

Who is a past Yuba county supervisor? 

Who is the owner of the Territorial Dispatch 

newspaper? 

Who is a Past Sacramento County sheriff? 

Who deliver propane for Browns Gas? 

 

Keeping each of you in my prayers! 
 



 

Editor’s  

Message 

 

 

I encourage all members to submit 

pictures and articles for the Foothill  

Lions bulletin.  Event Chairpersons—

please email articles for your events to 

me by the 25th of the month.   

 

Let me hear your ROAR! 

 

Contact information… 

Email:  lauriehigh37@gmail.com 

Cell Phone:  701-7589 

 

 

I have thoroughly enjoyed being your 

Lions club bulletin editor for the past 3 

years, but it is time for this tired goose 

to take a break. I am reaching out to 

all of you for a volunteer willing to take 

over this duty. It’s not a difficult job, 

although sometimes time consum-

ing.  It is also a great way to learn 

more about the club and members. 

The only requirement is a computer 

and program such as Microsoft Pub-

lisher. (I’m sure there are other pro-

grams, but this is what I have used.) If 

you think you can’t, you can! You can 

do hard things.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

Lessons from 

The Geese 

 

 

We can learn a lot about virtues from animals. 

Here is a wonderful illustration of the virtue of unity 

from geese. Next autumn, when you see geese 

heading south for the winter, flying in their familiar 

“V” formation, you might be interested in knowing 

why they fly that way. Science has learned that, 

as each bird flaps its wings, it creates an uplift for 

the bird immediately behind it. By flying in a “V” 

formation, the flock together gains over 70% more 

flying range than if each bird flew on its own. Like 

the geese, people who share a common direc-

tion and a sense of community can get where 

they are going quicker and easier, because they 

are traveling on the thrust of one another. 

 Whenever one goose falls out of formation, it 

suddenly feels the drag and resistance of trying to 

go it alone. It will quickly try to get back into for-

mation to take advantage of the lifting power of 

the birds in front. If we have as much sense as a 

goose, we will stay in formation with those who 

are headed the same way we are going.  

When the lead goose gets tired, it rotates back in 

the wing, and another goose takes over the point 

position. It is important to take turns doing hard 

jobs! The geese from behind honk constantly, as 

you’ve no doubt heard whenever a flock passes 

overhead. They do this to encourage those up 

front to keep up their speed. An encouraging 

word goes a long way!  

Finally, when a goose gets sick and falls out of the 

formation, two geese follow it down to stay with it 

and protect it They then launch out again, on 

their own or with another formation to catch up 

with the group. If we have the sense of a goose 

we will stand by each other.  



 

Treasurer’s Report 

April  2020 

Expenses: 

Lion’s Eye Foundation     $414 

Sales Tax     $1134 

BVID         $600 

Utilities       $229 

Donation (Food Banks)   $1000 

 

 

April 

Lion Birthdays 

• Mary Burnett 

• Lissa Ferguson 

• Mike Saala 

• Hal Stocker 

• Marilyn Wood 

Please join us for your Birthday dinner     

celebration to be held the during the first 

General Meeting of each month.  Birth-

day dinners for the Birthday Lions will be 

FREE! 

May 

Lion Birthdays 

• Donna Babao 

• Korin Berryhill 

• Laurie High 

• Pat Johnson 

• Janet Mincer 

• John Mistler 

• Rex Patterson 

• Gary Wilson 

Please join us for your Birthday dinner     

celebration to be held the during the first 

General Meeting of each month.  Birthday 

dinners for the Birthday Lions will be FREE! 

Treasurer’s Report 

March 2020 
 

Unrestricted  Income: 

Bar Income   $5204 

Membership  $1018 

50-50         $27 

Crab Feed    $9562 

Hall Rental    $530 

 

Expenses: 

Bar Supplies   $1950 

Club Repairs      $88 

Lawn mower Repairs       $64 

Hall Rental Refund    $850 

Crab Feed     $4953 

Office Supplies       $88 

Utilities   $1148 

Birthday dinner date TBD 

Birthday dinner date TBD 



March Crab Feed 

I’m not sure who I have to thank for sneaking under the ra-

dar for allowing our March Crab Feed to happen; but I am 

very thankful and grateful.  Thanks again to all my faithful 

workers and the 4Hers.  Because of you all we were able to 

recognize a profit of over $5,000.  I pray for all of our Lions, 

community, and everyone to remain safe and virus 

free.  This is a tough time for all of us and the world, let’s 

keep everyone in our prayers.   

Submitted by Lion Susie 

Abdul Award Recipients 

The Abdul Award plaque was presented by Lion Cindi Fitzgerald, 

Area One LPCCI Director, to Lion Linda Saala and Lion Peggy Tay-

lor, in recognition of their faithful service with LPCCI.   

50-50 Winner 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Congratulations,  

Lion Susie, our 

March 50-50  

winner! 



Health Care Providers... 

We Appreciate You! 

The Foothill Lions of Loma Rica delivered desserts to 

the night shift workers at Rideout hospital. They are 

NOT forgotten! We thank them on behalf of our  

foothill family.  

Enough to cover all workers on every floor!  

They say THANK YOU, and we say LOVE YOU MORE!!  

 

 

 

Shelter in Place Lifestyles,,,,,,,,, 

Lion Debbie 

Burlingame is 

sheltering in 

place from the 

Timber Top. 



 

How Have You Coped with Sheltering in Place? 

Lion Shari McKim has been baking 

and gardening.  God bless us all! 

Lion Michael McKim has been busy 

delivering propane gas.  Be safe. 

Corn muffins, 

anyone? 

Lion Bill High 

baked 

French 

bread. 

Lion Laurie High 

tilled and planted 

the garden. 

Lion Rhonda Flores helping hub-

by paint and install new floors in 

our family room,  dining and liv-

ing room.  Missing everyone! 



Posse Dinner 
 

The posse dinner held at the foothill lions club in January 2020.  The Yuba county sheriff 

Wendell Anderson was on hand to visit.   Many thanks to all the volunteers who assisted 

with this fun event.  The decorations were designed by Lion Joline Prittie, with the help of 

Lion Judy Knolle & Lion Sally Carter. 

 

This Photo by Unknown  

https://jdorganizer.blogspot.com/2008/01/ten-wine-racks-for-3-20-bottles.html


May 2020 
Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

     1 2 

3 4 

 

 

Taco Monday  

(To-Go Only) 

5 6 7 8 9 

10 11 12 13 14 

Tentative 

Board Meeting 

6:00 PM 

15 16 

17 18 19 20 21 22 23 

24 25 26 27 28 29 30 

31       

To-Go Taco Mondays (Pick-up only, no dine-in) 

To order - Call Lion Sheri 632-6285 or the club 742-5466 or 

Text Lion Linda 214-770-3006 before 6:30 PM  

 

 Limited club activities  

 due to Covid19. 



 

FOOTHILL LIONS CLUB 
FOOTHILL COMMUNITY CENTER 
5667 FRUITLAND ROAD 
LOMA RICA, CA  95901 

PLACE  

STAMP 

HERE 

Contact Us! 
Give us a call for more information about  

• community projects 

• functions 

• hall rentals and  

• membership application 

 

FOOTHILL LIONS CLUB 

P. O. Box 8297 

5667 Fruitland Road  

Loma Rica, CA  95901 

(530)742-5466 

 

Visit us on the web at www.foothill-lions.net 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Do you know of any Lions who could 

use a bit of sunshine?   

  

Please do not hesitate to reach out to 

our Sunshine Chairman, Lion Diana 

Wheeler at 741-1502.   She’d love to 

hear from you! 

    

Sunshine  

Corner 


